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Another busy week (including the weekend) at Grinling Gibbons: 

On Saturday we were the star attraction (second to the Christmas tree of course) at the   

Christmas tree lighting of Evelyn Ward - the children sang beautifully in the presence of the 

Mayoresses, our Local MP Vicky Foxcroft, our Chair and Vice Chair of Governors, Cllr Barnham, 

pupils from Lucas Vale, were there along with staff and parents from both schools. It was a 

freezing cold night, but the childrenõs beautiful voices added some warmth to the occasion.  

On Tuesday another group of our children performed at the Turning of the Year Event in 

Blackheath Halls. Need I say more, again they too did us proud! Thank you to Ms Bibby and 

the team who preprepared them to represent us and continue to raise the      

Grinling Gibbons flag high!  

On Wednesday our Year 2 children had the pleasure of going on a trip to London where they 

went on a Thames clipper boat, from Greenwich to the London Eye as part of their  history and 

English work. They got to see many of the most interesting buildings from the river itself! The 

feedback from the staff and children was that it was a fantastic experience for the children, and 

they enjoyed themselves. 

It has now been agreed that Lewisham will continue to use the Government ôHousehold Support 

Fundõ to support families with FSM eligible children by providing vouchers for the Christmas and February half 

term holidays as the country continues to recover from the effects of the pandemic.  

This does not include pupils who normally receive Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM).  

The funding will be £30 per child for Christmas and £15 per child for half term. There will be no additional       

allowance for inset days or other absence. 

If you have not yet applied for FSM and you think you may qualify for it, please use the link below to apply. If you 

need assistance in completing the application, our friendly, welcoming office staff will be more that happy to  

assist you.  

Parent Portal: Home (lewisham.gov.uk) 
 
We would like to encourage everyone to keep safe and warm to avoid getting ill. To make things easier, please 

make sure to write names on your childrenõs uniform so that they are easier to retrieve if they are misplaced. 

Please remember that we are here for you and if you need advice or support all you have to do is ask. Donõt    

suffer in silence and no question is stupid - just ask! If we are unable to help, we will point you in the right      

direction after we have exhausted all our possibilities  

             Mr Dean Gordon NPQH  Head of School 

 
 
 

https://eyproviders.lewisham.gov.uk/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx


Message from our Executive Head 

Go mbeire muid beo ar an am seo ar²s 

Every Christmas dinner at home, at the end of the meal, my father would intone this Irish proverb to his 

squabbling tribe of children. I expect I thought him a sentimental old man. He took a drop at Christmas, but 

still, it was a maudlin thing to end the dinner with. I was at a funeral recently and it set me thinking of him 

again. He is dead thirty years now. It is rare that your family would oblige you with their timing and so it 

was when I was about to undertake my final teaching practice that daddy was diagnosed with terminal   

cancer. 

I was in a wee infant school in Plumstead in a Year one class, I set off home to spend a bit of time with him 

before he died and to be with him in the end. I returned to face my old class and explain my absence. We 

were always taught to speak truthfully with children, so I told them that my daddy had been very sick and 

had died. I had only buried him the week before so the tears were tripping me as I spoke. They looked at 

me in silence trying to work out what this meant. Then a wee girl called Emma, put up her hand. 

òI know how you feel Mr Kelly.ó She said òI had a goldfish once and it died.ó Well the comparison of my   

father to a goldfish lightened my mood and we cracked on with our work. The dead have their place but it 

is the living that must have our best efforts. Emma had shared her own understanding of grief with me, and 

it helped. 

It was at Timbercroft infants that I had the joy of directing my first Nativity Play. If only you knew the blood, 

sweat and tears that go into getting everyone to sing, dance, get on and off, remembering their lines. Yes, I 

did it without the baby Jesus, as the doll had gone missing inexplicably. One angel fell off the stage, key 

lines were missed, another angel kept lifting her skirts above her head, one of the  shepherds spent ages 

trying to excavate his nose before eating it on stage. It was a great success. If you can pull off a Nativity 

play without Jesus, you can do more or less anything. 

I watched some of the children rehearsing their Nativity in Lucas Vale and it made me so proud, of the   

children and of the school. Children of every colour, of every nationality, children of every religion and 

none, children with different needs performing together. A great story, featured in the Bible and in          

different way in the Qurõan. The story of a young, homeless Jewish family made refugees and asylum    

seekers dependant on the kindness of strangers. The Prince of Peace.  

We are all from different places and tell different stories, but we will all end up in 

the same place.  Our money means little, and it is only the love we shared        

endures. There are no pockets in a shroud. I look in the mirror and I see my father 

in my greying hair.  

Go mbeire muid beo ar an am seo arís. 

                  Mickey Kelly MBE NLE  
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Achievement Assembly 

Thought of the Week  
If my mind can conceive it, and my heart can believe it, then I can achieve it -  

Mohammad Ali 

 

Well done to Year 4 for having the perfect attendance this week!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We are positive that the figures will be better next week!  

Nursery Stars of the Week are:  

Jaheim, Tahira and Kate  
 

This weekõs winners of the Master of Maths Award are: 

Kani in Reception /  Josiah in Year 1 /  Samuel in Year 2 

Samuel in Year 3 /  Rose in Year 4 / Patrick & Maleek in Year 5 / Aysa in Year 6 
 

This weekõs winners of the Determined Value Award are: 

Hadijah in Reception / Vines in Year 1 / Mariam in Year 2  

Jazmin  in Year 3 / Jazmine  in Year 4 / Catherine in Year 5 /  Mohamed in Year 6  
 

This weeks winners of the Headteacherõs Award are: 

PJ in Reception / Joy in Year 1 / Abriss in Year 2 

Whole Class in Year 3 / Jazmine Year 4 / Zara in Year 5 / Logan & Khadydja in Year 6 

 

 

Whole-school Attendance -  95% 

Year 3 - 96% Year 5 - 95% 

Attendance Matters 
We would like to remind all parents and carers that 

it is important that all children come to school every 

day and on time. As a school, we take attendance 

very seriously, and regularly monitor this.   

If your childõs attendance drops below 90%, your 

child will be a persistent absentee. You will then 

be referred to the Lewisham Council Attendance 

and Welfare Officer, who will contact you.  

Year 2 - 97% Year 6 - 96% Year 4 ð 100% 

Rec - 87% 

Year 1 - 94% 



On Saturday, children from all year groups joined together to sing 

Christmas songs, as they turned the lights on, on the Christmas tree            

outside the Post Office on Evelyn Street. 

We hung our own 

decorations on the 

tree, and Ms Bibby 

gave out candy 

canes!     
 

We counted down 

from 10ê 9ê 8ê 7ê 

6ê 5ê 4ê 3ê 2ê 1!  

and then the lights  

came  on! 
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... and the Mayoress 

gave out sweets.   

Thank you to  everyone 

who  came and joined 

in! 

We were joined by 

the children from 

Lucas Vale ... 


